ICAOA EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
August 17, 2016
[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes

Meeting was called to order by President Cusick at 6:30 p.m.  

Members present:  John Mathias, Dave Cusick, Josh Berka, Roger Johnson, Dave Severson, Joe Loria, and Dave Huling.

Items proposed for discussion:

· CRAOA
Executive Secretary, Cory Burkle has resigned, but the ICAOA will continue a relationship w/ the CRAOA, especially for 
the benefit of splitting the cost of a Hudl account.  This will allow Football crews to view and share game film.

· Baseball / Softball review
Dave Huling mentioned that schools need to submit their schedules to the ICAOA sooner, so that the Executive Secretary 
isn’t scrambling to fill games at the last minute.
Roger Johnson mentioned possibly fining a school for not having their schedules submitted by mid-February, so the 
Executive Secretary can release assignments by early March.  The consequence of not submitting schedules is that the 
ICAOA would not release games to the schools.  Schools that submit schedules during the required time period will be 
have the benefit of being assigned better officials.

· Football overview
Joe Loria voiced a concern that the ICAOA should spend more time going over the rules at local Football meetings rather 
than viewing videos and then discussing those videos.  He feels that a lack of basic rules knowledge is being lost.
Josh Berka will create a survey on how best to format the Football meetings to meet both the rules knowledge aspect as 
well as video learning.
Iowa City City High and Iowa City West High will now use 5 person crews for the Sophomore Football games.

· Finances
As of August 17, 2016 there are 12-15 schools that have not paid the ICAOA for scheduling services.  Those schools will 
not be scheduled officials until said services have been paid for.

· Recruiting / Retention / Mentoring
John Mathias noted that when he is contacted by new or potential officials, he will forward that information to the 
entire ICAOA Board so that a member of Board can contact that person and follow up with them.  John feels that this 
will not only help develop a mentor to that official but also help them attend meetings and continue further into 
officiating.

· Other Items not specifically mentioned
a. A discussion was held about a current ICAOA member who is utilizing our resources (website and email list) to undercut the needs and goals of the association by scheduling games for schools, which is in direct competition with the ICAOA.  
b. A discussion was held in the pros / cons of maintaining the current ICAOA website.  Because of the extensive use of scheduling through the Arbiter Sports website, the ICAOA website is not needed for that purpose.  However, it does hold significant value in maintaining a database of current officials in the association.  The website will continue to operate for the foreseeable future with Dave Severson looking into updating the look and design of it as money allows.

Dave Severson motioned to adjourn, Josh Berka seconded.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Dave Cusick; President
